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Executive Board
Outlines Spring
Campus Elections

The Executive Board of the Co-
operative Association of Atlantic
Christian College, at its regular
meeting Monday night, February 10,
approved the following schedule for
the annual Spring Elections: Feb-
ruary 20 — Nominations at class
meetings; February 25 — Announce-
ments of candidates; February 28—
Deadline for petitions; March 10—
Debate between Presidential candi-
dates; March 12 Campaign
speeches; March 16, 17 — Election
of president; March 18 — Run-offs
tor the presidency; March 25, 26—
Election of other officers; March
27 — Run-offs for other offices.

Sammy Jones, president of the
Men’s Dormitory Association, pro-
posed that candidates for the of-
fice of Co-Op President be given
the opportunity to debate ‘“‘perti-
nent questions” before the entire
student body, prior to the date set
for the regular campaign speeches.

Opposition to the proposal was
offered by Richard Surles, president
of the Sophomore Class, who ques-
tioned its constitutionality, Surles
pointed out that the Co-Op Consti-
tution does not provide for a de-
bate between presidential candidates
and the Executive Board does not
have the authority to compel a
candidate to engage in such a de-
bate.

The proposal, as adopted, will not
make it mandatory for a candidate
to enter the debate against his will.

National Student Association

In other action, Robert Royall,
National Student Association co-ordi-
nator, announced that approximate-
ly 10 persons from Atlantic Chris-
tian will attend the State Student
Legislature at Raleigh on February
27 and 28.

Five representatives from ACC
will attend the U. N. Model Gen-
eral Assembly at Duke University
from February 12 to the 15. They
are Gina Allen, Kathy Traylor, Nam
Cho Park, and Dwight Wagner. Mr
Gordon Mercer will accompany the
group.

Dean Robert Bennett, Sheila Scott
and Dwight Wagner were appoint-
ed to serve on a special Peace
Corps Committee which will make
preparations for a visit to the cam-
pus by a Peace Corps representa-
tive on February 24.

Lloyd Owens, president of the
Freshman Class, was appointed to
investigate the possibility of put-
ting music in the cafeteria. In con-
junction with this investigation, Rex
Horne, Senior Class senator, sug-
gested that announcements concern-
ng the college could be made dur-

ing the intervals between the musi-
cal selections.
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Karen Duke
To Appear

The lovely Karen Duke, who will

appear at Howard Chapel on Feb.
18, 10:30 and 8:30 sings a variety of
songs from traditional folk to Mo-
zart and accompanies herself on
the guitar. She began her novel
fashion of entertainment in an at-
mosphere most conducive to a mu-
sical livelihood. Both her grand-
mothers sang, and one played the
guitar as well. Her father is John
Duke, celebrated composer of songs,
and a professor of music at Smith
College in Northampton, Massachu-
setts.

However, Miss Duke became fas-
cinated with music quite on her
own. She became intrigued by the
guitar when, as a teenager, the
first wave of popular folksong re-
cordings and folksingers swept the
country after World War II. She
taught herself to play and began
finding songs that would suit her
voice and guitary.

Concert work was a natural trans-
ition for Miss Duke from what
was originally a fascinating hobby.

Karen Duke, a charming, young
balladeer who accompanies herself
on the guitar, comes to the con-
cert sceme with an enviable back-

MRS. HOLSWORTH SUCCUMBS

Mrs. Doris Campbell Holsworth
66, member of ACC faculty for
15 years, died Thursray mornmg
She retired from ACC faculty in
May of 1962. She was widely
known for her work with dra-
matics groups. Funeral arrange-
ments incomplete at press time.

1\

THE CO-OPERATIVE ASSOCIATION’S Concert and Assembly Com-

mittee has announced that the vecal trio, The Le
sent a concert on Thursday, March 5, at 8:00 p.m.
information will soon be available.

{termen, will pre-

Tickets and more

Scheduled
At College

ground of professional experience in
opera (which includes the first per-
formance of her father, John Duke’s,
opera ‘‘Lovelock,” and performances
with the Opera Guild in Schroon
Lake, New York); in musical come-
dy; appearances in clubs, resorts,
schools, hospitals; and a tour of
Japan and Korea with a special
USO unit.

Miss Duke has done extensive
summerstock work; has toured with
“Can Can,” “Silk Stockings,” ‘‘Mr.
Wonderful”’; and had her own ra-
dio program over WHMP in
Northampton, Massachusetts. She
played the lead for 144 perform-
ances in a melodrama at Cripple
Creek, Colorado, and has been a
favorite guest attraction on tele-
vision at the Westbury, Valley Forge
and Camden County Music Fairs.

A professional model, Miss Duke
fortifies her gift of talent and mu-
sicianship with her striking beauty.
She has a most refreshing reper-
toire of folk songs of America and
other countries.

Ministers’ Meet Held
In Wilson, Feb. 11-13

The Annual North Carolina Chris-
tian Ministers’ Institute, sponsored
by the N. C. Christian Missionary
Society and Atlantic Christian Col-
lege, opened here on the evening of
Feb. 11, and continued through Feb.
13. The host for the conference
was the Westview Christian Church.

Attending the three-day conference
were ministers from Christian
Churches (Disciples of Christ) in

Requirements Set
For Nominations

Nominations for officers of the
Co-operative  Association are to
be made in class meetings to be
held on Thursday, Feb. 20. The
nominations submitted by the class
presidents will be read to the stu-
dent body in a General Assembly
on Tuesday, Feb. 25. The deadline
for individuals petitioning for nomi-
nations has been set for Feb. 28.

To be eligible for nomination for
President of The Co-Operative As-
sociation, a student must be at
least a junior at the time of nomi-
nation. To be eligible for nomina-
tion for Vice - President, Secretary,
and Treasurer, a student must be
at least a sophomore at the time
of nomination. All above officers
must be in good standing. The
President and the Vice - President
must possess a quality point av-
erage of 2.5 The Secretary and
the Treasurer must possess a quali-
ty point average of 2.2.

Accounting Club
Hears About Jobs

The Accounting Club held its reg-
ular meeting Jan. 27, 1964. Mr.
Donald Bonnet, representative of the
Internal Revenue Service, was the
principal speaker. Mr. Bonnet pass-
ed out pamplets concerning oppor-
tunities in the Internal Revenue
Service. He also showed slides of
the various departments in the In-
ternal Revenue Service.

The next meeting will be held
Tuesday, Feb. 26 in the Classroom
Building. A representative of the
General Accounting Office will
speak. All members and other in-
terested persons are urged to at-

tend.

Golden Knot Honor Society
Elects Officers For Year

On Feb. 6, 1964, the Golden Knot
Honor Society met in the Carolina
Discipliana Room of the Hardy Li-
brary. Dr. William E, Tucker,
advisor, was also in attendance.
Janice Lamm, presiding officer, con-
ducted the elections of the new
officers, with the results being the
following: Gina Allen—president,
George-Anne Willard — secretary-
treasurer.

In discussing the plans of the
Golden Knot Honor Society for the
remaining months of this semester,
the members decided that on March
5. Thursday morning during chapel,
the Spring tapping would be held.

The purpose of the organization
is “to uphold the ideals of Atlantic
Christian College and to recognize
and encourage character scholar-
ship, leadership, and service”
among the students of this institu-
tion. Holding this purpose to high-
est esteem is the motto: “To do
things worthy of honor through dif-
ficulties.”” Qualifications constitu-
tion of the Honor Society, are (1)
the completion of at least 62 se-
mester hours at Atlantic Christian
College; (2) An overall scholastic
average of 3.20, based on all se-

mester hours calculated by the Reg-
istrar; (3) the exemplification of
outstanding moral character; (4)
the desire and ability for construc-
tive leadership; (5) the willing-
ness to serve in upholding the ideals
of this organization and institution;
(6) the approval of at least four-
fifths of the total membership of
the organization.

Science And Math
Club Plan Meeting

The Science and Mathematics
Club will hold its next regular
monthly meeting on Monday night,
Feb. 17.

Mr. W. A. Bridgers of the South-
ern Testing Company in Wilson, N.
C. will be the guest speaker. His
topic will be “soil testing.” His
presentation will include film
stripes pertaining to his topic.

President Julius Wooten will pre-
side over the meeting and cordially
invites members of the student body
who are interested to attend. Re-
freshments will be served follow-
ing the meeting.

North Carolina. Serving as guest
speakers were Dr. Howard E. Short
of St. Louis, Mo., editor of “The
Christian”” magazine; Walter D.
Cardwell of Indianapolis, Ind., of
the Christian Missionary Society;
and Dr. Arthur D. Wenger, Prei-
dent of Atlantic Christian College.

Henry C. Hillard, Minister of the
Westview  Christian Church, pre-
sided over the opening session. The
sermon for the evening was deliver-
ed by Dr. Short. Music was furnish-
ed by the Atlantic Christian Col-
lege Chorus. Following the session,
the ministers were guests at a
reception at the home of President
and Mrs. Wenger.

During the Wednesday morning
session a sermon was delivered by
Dr. Short, and a Christian Board
of Publications presentation was
made by Francis E. Barnes of St.
Louis, Mo. In charge of Bible study
and devotions was Daniel J. Hens-
ley, ACC chaplain. Presiding over
the session was Jack Daniell of
Farmville.

Presiding over the Wednesday af-
ternoon session was L. B. Scar-
berough of Durham. An address on
“Brotherhood Restructure’” was de-
livered by Dr. Wenger. Speaking on
“The Study Commission on Re-
structure in North Carolina,” was
Joe L. Roberson of Winston-Salem.
Presiding over the evening session
was Dr. Wenger. Highlights of the
evening were an address by Mr.
Cardwell and a sermon by Dr.
Short. A reception followed at the
offices of the N. C. Christian Mis-
sionary Society.

The final session was held on
the morning of Feb. 13 at which
time the group heard an address
'by Mr. Caldwell and a sermon by
Dr. Short, A business meeting was
held at 11:00 a.m. at which time
officers for the coming year were
elected. Presiding over the meef-
ing was Ross J. Allen, executive
secretary of the N. C. Christian
Missionary Society.

Robert Capps
Gets Doctorate

Robert G. Capps, associate pru-
fessor of sociology and interim
chairman of the Department of Se-
cial Studies at Atlantic Christian
College, has been awarded the de-

degree of Doctor of Philosophy
(Ph.D) in sociology by The Amers
can University, Washington, D. C.
A native of Norfolk, Va., he has
been a member of the ACC faculty
for nine years. He was awarded the
B. S. degree by The College of
William and Mary and the M. A.
degree by The American University.
He is a member of the American
Sociological Association, Southern
Sociological Association and the
American Association of University
Professors. He is married to the:
former Doris Frasier of Norfolk,
Va., also a member of the ACC fac-
ulty. They have two children.




